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Finance and Audit Committee Meeting Minutes March 10th, 2020


The March 10th, 2020 meeting of the Finance and Audit Committee of the Decide DeKalb Development Authority was called to order at 9:36 a.m. on Tuesday, March 10th, 2020 via phone conference.


I. CALL TO ORDER
Don Bolia presided and called the meeting to order.


II. ITEMS FOR APPROVAL

a. Minutes:
February 12th, 2020 Minutes
Ms. Coblentz made a motion to approve the February 12th, 2020 Finance and Audit Committee meeting minutes of the Decide DeKalb Development Authority. Mr. Bolia seconded the motion, which was unanimously approved.

b. Approval of Decide DeKalb February 2020 Financial Statements
Mr. DeBarr presented the February 2020 Decide DeKalb financial statements for the period ending February 29th, 2020.  Mr. DeBarr noted that we closed on an issuance for the VA bon in the amount of $115k.
Ms. Coblentz made a motion to approve the February 2020 Decide DeKalb financial statements.  Mr. Bolia seconded the motion, which was unanimously approved.
c. Approval of Decide DeKalb 2020 Annual Budget:
Mr. DeBarr presented the 2020 operating budget.  The Authority operates from 3 departments: General Operations, Business Development Department, and the Marketing Department.  The presentation detailed where the budget comes from, how the funds are spent, a detailed breakdown of operating expenses by department, and comparisons from previous years.  Mr. DeBarr details that the 2020 budget decreased by 27% in comparison to 2019 due to the IGA that has not yet been approved.  The county investment will remain at $750k for the authority and $305k for the DeKalb Entertainment Commission until a final decision has been made.  
Ms. Coblentz made a motion to approve the Decide DeKalb 2020 Annual Budget. Mr. Bolia seconded the motion, which was unanimously approved.

III. Items for Discussion:

a. Office Relocation:
Mr. DeBarr provided an update on the status of the office relocation.  He notes that Authority will continue to move forward with the relocation, and we are in the process of negotiating the terms of the lease agreement at One West Court.  The new space will accommodate the addition up to 3 new employees.

b. Communications Consultant – 2020 Annual Report:

In previous years the Annual Report has been released in Q4 and to ensure an earlier release Mr. DeBarr is hiring a consulting agency to assist with the production of the report.  The consulting contract will not exceed $30k.  The board questioned if the report is something that can be curated in-house, however with the Marketing Director position vacant it is not possible at this time.  Going forward this is something that Mr. DeBarr foresees the new hire will be able to accomplish. 

Mr. Reddy moved to adjourn the March 10th, 2020 Finance Audit Committee meeting. The meeting adjourned at 10:01 a.m.
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